



c/o PO BOX 481 Fareham Hampshire PO14 9FS

Tel: 02380 478922

Email: npcc.foi.request@cru.pnn.police.uk

30/07/2019

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION REQUEST REFERENCE NUMBER: 137/19 & 138/19

Thank you for your request for information regarding UK Marxist Antifa Groups which has now been considered.

Applicant Question:

137/19

Dear International Policing Assistance Board,

Any information regarded, as a security threat to the UK of the activities of UK Marxist Antifa groups

138/19

Dear National Police Chiefs' Council,

Any information regarded, as a security threat to the UK of the activities of UK Marxist Antifa groups and the cost of policing protests by such group / movement.

NPCC Response:

The NPCC does not hold information captured by your request.

For your information, the International Policing Assistance Board (IPAB) no longer exists. The NPCC International Coordination Committee oversees and coordinates the assistance that UK policing gives to other countries, both at home and abroad. The International Coordination Committee launched the Joint International Policing Hub (HIPH) in partnership with HM Government, the National Crime Agency, the College of Policing, the National Police Coordination Centre, the National CT network and others. This is the single, recognised gateway into and out of UK international policing assistance structures for domestic and global partners. The NPCC answers all FOI requests to the JIPH. It is for this reason that I have aggregated both of your requests for cost purposes.

Yours sincerely

Sherry Traquair

NPCC Freedom of Information Officer & Decision Maker

1st Floor, 10 Victoria Street, London SW1H 0NN T 020 7084 8950 F 020 7084 8951



www.npcc.police.uk

COMPLAINT RIGHTS

Internal Review

If you are dissatisfied with the response you have been provided with, in compliance with the Freedom of Information legislation, you can lodge a complaint with NPCC to have the decision reviewed within 20 working days of the date of this response. The handling of your request will be looked at by someone independent of the original decision, and a fresh response provided.

It would be helpful, if requesting a review, for you to articulate in detail the reasons you are not satisfied with this reply.

If you would like to request a review, please write or send an email to NPCC Freedom of Information, c/o PO Box 481, Fareham, Hampshire, PO14 9FS.

If, after lodging a complaint with NPCC, you are still unhappy with the outcome, you may make an application to the Information Commissioner at the Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.